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SYNOPSIS 
 
(From AAIB Report) 
 
During takeoff, the nose landing gear collapsed and the pilot was unable to prevent the propellers and nose of the 
aircraft from striking the runway. Investigation showed that the upper eye end of the Sprung downlock link had 
failed and that there was considerable wear in the upper and centre pivots of the drag brace. 
 
The geometric downlock mechanism had recently been adjusted to correct an inability of the nose landing gear to 
free fall. There was no procedure available in the aircraft maintenance manual for correcting an inability to lower 
the landing gear by free fall. 
 
Two new safety recommendations are made and reference is made to three earlier recommendations. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
The two Safety Recommendations, made by the AAIB following their investigation, are reproduced below, together 
with the CAA’s responses. 
 
Recommendation 2005-106 
 
The Federal Aviation Administration of the USA should ensure that the New Piper Aircraft Company includes, in the 
appropriate Maintenance Manuals, clear advice on the factors affecting ‘free fall’ extension of this landing gear and 
a more precise definition of an ‘acceptable’ nose landing gear ‘Retraction Link Retention Spring’. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
 
 
 

Safety Regulation Group
Safety Information and Data Department

Follow-up Action on Occurrence Report

This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.
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Recommendation 2005-107 
 
The Federal Aviation Administration of the USA should ensure that the New Piper Aircraft Company reviews the 
content of Service Bulletin 1123A and expedites embodiment of the resulting instructions into the Maintenance 
Manual. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
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